Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes of September 19, 2013

Reid Oetjen, chair, called the meeting to order at 4:05 PM. The roll was circulated for signatures.

MINUTES

Motion to approve the minutes of August 22, 2013 was made and seconded. The minutes were approved as recorded.

GUESTS

Mark Gumble, Student Development and Enrollment Services Adam Meyer, Student Disability Services Mary Beth Ehasz, Student Development and Enrollment Services Rhonda Bishop, University Compliance and Ethics Rick Schell, Chief of Staff, President's Office Vivian Ortiz, Student Development and Enrollment Services

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The State of the University address will be on Tuesday, September 24. Oetjen encouraged faculty to attend. The football game on Saturday, September 28, has been moved to 12 noon. The colleges have canceled the open houses that were scheduled for that day.

REPORT OF THE PROVOST

Provost Tony Waldrop reported that the Board of Governors acted on disbursing \$20 million of additional, non-recurring funding for the State University System, based on three measures: 1) the cost per degree; 2) number of graduates getting jobs or continuing their educations; and 3) starting salaries for graduate's jobs. The portion of this funding coming to UCF will be \$2.65 million, pending legislative approval.

Waldrop stated that the administration has proposed a salary increase of 1% plus Administrative Discretion Increases in the current contract negotiations with UFF. While they would like to offer more, the funds are not there. The UFF negotiations have now moved to an impasse status. He stated that the overall state funding for UCF is still \$99 million less than six years ago.

OLD BUSINESS

None.

NEW BUSINESS

Update on Office of Diversity Initiatives – *Rick Schell*

Rick Schell gave an update on the Office of Diversity Initiatives. This office reports to him as chief of staff, in order to ensure easy access to the president. Valarie King, who has led this office for almost 20 years, is retiring at the end of September. This seemed to be a good time to review the office and its function. For the last six months, a small committee has been looking at the office and comparing it to similar offices at other universities and private companies. The consensus of the committee was that the office should continue to function at the university level.

The mission and goals would be updated but be essentially the same. No changes were needed in the operation of the office and the staffing would be maintained, with a national search conducted for King's replacement. UCF will continue to use the federal definition of diversity. Schell provided a handout with the mission and goals for the Office of Diversity Initiatives and asked that faculty send him feedback.

Update on Student Disability Services – *Adam Meyer*

Adam Meyer is the new director of Student Disability Services. He has started a Student Advisory Board, and wants to start a Faculty Advisory Board. The office takes an active role in testing accommodation for students, with more than 250 class exams delivered this week. With the use of technology, the goal is to provide course content to students faster than was possible before. October is Disability Awareness Month, and there is a series of activities planned culminating in a keynote address on October 22. Meyer stated that there will be a track of programs specifically for faculty and staff, and distributed a handout with information on those events. The office partners with FCTL on many issues; there is a revised statement recommended for course syllabi on the FCTL website.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget and Administrative Committee – Has not met

Personnel Committee – Has not met

Parking Advisory Committee – Has not met

Undergraduate Council – Oetjen reported in the absence of committee chair William Self that the UPCC was discussing GEP changes.

Graduate Council – Nothing to report; the committees have not met yet.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45.